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Another year has come and gone, the holidays are over, and it’s
time to get back to business.

For Fiesta Gardens, I look at 2018 as the  year and 2019
as the  year.

Of course, I’m talking about our new Cabana.

I know there have been some questions about the validity of the
project, the cost, the financing, and the necessity. I’ll start with the
necessity.

If it were possible to repair the existing Cabana, we would. It is,
however, not to fire and safety codes, building codes or ADA
requirements. On top of that, it is literally falling down and must be
replaced. Studies have been done, meetings have been held, plans
have been created and approved, a builder has been chosen and
construction plans are being made. The time for questioning the
project has passed. While a financing plan has not yet been
finalized, I think giving you a chance to voice your opinion on the
financing choices is helping us send to a vote the option our
members want and will approve. This is a good deal for Fiesta
Gardens, whichever method we use to finance the project. We get
a brand new, up to date (and code) building that will last a long
time that we can use for numerous different functions

, not just the months the pool is open. And one with heat!
Whether you use the facilities now or not, the new Cabana will
enhance what is already a great place to live, and most likely,
increase your property value by an amount considerably higher
than the amount each resident will spend to get it built. Keep in
mind that the Board has resisted raising the Association fees
(which it can by 20% a year without a vote of the membership),
knowing this was coming, in favor of an assessment that is going to
be fair and equitable.

It’s time for every owner in Fiesta Gardens to be part of the success
of this project. We MUST replace the existing Cabana, it’s a GREAT
deal for the neighborhood, and we’re ALL going to come out
ahead. It’s a WIN, WIN, WIN for everyone.

Take the survey. Vote when the time comes. Let’s make this
happen!

The
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Next meeting – Wednesday, February 6th. See you
there.

We are still looking to fill a Board position, most
likely Social Director. Be the first SD to be able to
plan events in the new Cabana!

2019……THE YEAR OF THE CABANA!
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For information on the General Plan for San Mateo bookmark:
http://strivesanmateo.org
Share your ideas and keep up to date on the plan that will
shape policy for the City of San Mateo until 2040! There are a
number of organized groups with special interests who are
turning up to meetings and online to influence the process, so
the city needs more residents to share their vision for the
future of San Mateo.

Enforcement of the city’s new Solid Waste Container
Ordinance has begun. The new rules provide a 36-hour
timeframe of when waste containers may be left out on
residential streets in San Mateo.

.
Questions? Please contact Recology of San Mateo County at
(650) 595-3900.

The city wants San Mateo to become a great a bike-friendly
city. To accomplish this goal, they are in the process of
updating their 2011 Bicycle Master Plan to ensure that your
ride around the city is safe, comfortable, and accessible. The
City of San Mateo is committed to increasing our bicycle and
pedestrian mode share to 30% by 2020.

civic@fiestagardenshoa.com
You can also put comments and ideas on this wiki map:
https://wikimapping.com/wikimap/San-Mateo-Bicycle-
Plan1.html

This program is still in the process of being updated by the
city. Currently, no permits are being issued.

The next Board meeting will be

7PM in the cabana.

SEEKING NEW BOARD
MEMBERS!

As of January 1, 2019 we need
At least one new volunteer Board member

 for our Association.

Please contact any Board member for more
information or to volunteer!

 Must be members in good standing.

http://strivesanmateo.org
mailto:civic@fiestagardenshoa.com
https://wikimapping.com/wikimap/San-Mateo-Bicycle-Plan1.html
https://wikimapping.com/wikimap/San-Mateo-Bicycle-Plan1.html
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FGHA Board Meeting
7 p.m., Pool Cabana

Deadline to get articles and ads to Bee Editor.

Where: City Hall, Council Chambers
When:  7:00 p.m.

The Park and Recreation Commission was established in 1912
makes recommendations to the City Council on acquisition,
development, beautification and maintenance of public parks,
landscape resources, public recreation facilities, budget, and
programs of Park & Recreation activities.
Where: City Hall, Council Chambers
When:  7:00 p.m

Where: San Mateo City Hall, 330 West 20th Avenue
When: 7:00 PM - 10:30 PM

Where: City Hall, Council Chambers
When:  7:00 p.m.

1201 El Camino Real, Belmont
Sunday 9:00 AM to 1:00 PM, Year-Round

1700 W Hillsdale Blvd., San Mateo, CA
Saturday 9:00 AM to 1:00 PM, Year-Round

1010 Metro Center Blvd., Foster City
 Saturday 9:00 AM to 1:00 PM, Year-Round

800 Foster City Blvd., Foster City
Wednesday 9:00 AM to 1:00 PM, Year-Round

http://strivesanmateo.org
mailto:civic@fiestagardenshoa.com
https://wikimapping.com/wikimap/San-Mateo-Bicycle-Plan1.html
https://wikimapping.com/wikimap/San-Mateo-Bicycle-Plan1.html
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APPROVED

The FGHA Board Meeting was called to order by Steve Strauss, President, at 7:08PM.  Board Members in attendance were:
Steve Strauss - President, Mike Russell - Vice President, Roland Bardony - Parks Director, Steve Muller - Pool Maintenance,
and Carmen Quaresma - Social Director.

– All is well with the Association Finances.

Not in attendance

Not in attendance

th.

Waiting on cabana survey results.

There was no new business.

The next Meeting will be held on Wednesday, January 2, 2019 at 7pm in the pool cabana.  Meeting was adjourned at 7:21pm.
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The FGHA Board Meeting was called to order by Steve Strauss, President, at 7:04PM.  Board Members in attendance were:
Steve Strauss - President, Mike Russell - Vice President, Roland Bardony - Parks Director, Steve Muller - Pool Maintenance,
and Rich Neve - Civics.

On a motion duly made and seconded and approved by all board members, the minutes of the
December 5th, 2018 meeting were approved.

tain contractor for new the cabana.

limitations, open spaces and how many more apartment/condos we want to see in our neighborhoods.

would like to see.

Fiesta Gardens.

 Not in attendance

Not in attendance

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, February 6th, 2019 at 7pm in the pool cabana.  Meeting was adjourned at
7:27pm.
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Fiesta Gardens Homes Association
Board Meeting Agenda

Wednesday, February 6, 2019
7:00 PM

1. Call to Order

2. Reading and Approval of Minutes

3. Financial Report – Steve Gross

4. Board Reports:

i. Civic – Rich Neve

ii. Social – Carmen Quaresma

iii. Parks – Roland Bardony

iv. Pool Maintenance – Steve Muller

v. Pool Operations – Steve Stanovcak

vi. Vice President – Mike Russell

vii. President – Steve Strauss

5. Old Business

i. Cabana Clubhouse/Bathrooms/Guard House Renovation Update

6. New Business

7. Questions and Comments

8. Adjournment/Break into Executive Session if needed
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FIESTA GARDENS HOMES
PO BOX 5288
SAN MATEO CA 94402-0288


